
A Message From the Principal 

 

Dear Families: 
 

It is hard to believe that we are at the end of another school year! It 
has been a busy and exciting one with many 

wonderful events and many happy memories to 
share.  The children have been busy learning as 

they have been focused on completing the 
curriculum and consolidating skills and 

knowledge.  Our teachers are busy writing Term 
2 report cards, and we have spent time deepening our learning 

together on assessment practices.  
 

As the school year comes to an end, I extend a sincere appreciation to 
our parent community for the contributions that they have made to 

our school throughout the year.  Thank you for your support, 
encouragement, and participation.  Thank you for volunteering in our 

classrooms and on field trips.  Thank you for attending athletic events 
and concerts.  Thank you for taking an interest in your child’s 

education and progress. You are one of the “keys to success” for your 
child.  I am appreciative of the work that has been done by our school 

council this year.  Please remember that all parents are welcome to 
attend school council meetings and we hope to see you next year. 

 
This is the time of year to say farewell to families 

who will be moving during the summer.  I wish 
you all the best in your new home, community, 

and school.  We also must say good bye to Mme 
Ng and Ms. Pak who are retiring at the end of 

June.   I thank them for their work with our 
students and families over the last several years, 
and wish them well in their new endeavours.  I 

would also like to wish farewell to Mr. Thomas 
who will be transferring to another school.  Good 

luck to you! 
 

The Milliken Mills staff of extends best wishes to all of you for a safe 
and happy summer.  We look forward to working with you as we 

continue to be a growing community of learners in September 2016.   
 

Thank you to all students, staff and families for making Milliken Mills  
P.S. a great place to be!   

 
Yours in education, 

 
 

 
Nandy Palmer  

M
il

li
k
e
n

 M
il

ls
 P

S
 

Ju
n
e
 2

0
1
6
 

W
eb

si
te

: 
 w

w
w

.m
il

li
k

en
.m

il
ls

p
s.

y
rd

sb
.e

d
u

.o
n

.c
a
 

E
m

ai
l:

  
m

il
li

k
en

.m
il

ls
.p

s@
y
rd

sb
.e

d
u

.o
n

.c
a
 

T
w

it
te

r:
  

@
M

il
li

k
en

M
il

ls
P

S
 

289 Risebrough Cir. 

Markham, Ontario 

L3R 3J3 

T:  905.475.8143 

F:  905.475.3264 

 

Principal:  Nandy Palmer 

Superintendent:  Erik Khilji 

Trustee:  Jaunita Nathan  



SCHOOL HOURS 
Entry:    8:15 a.m. 

School Starts: 8:20a.m. 

Recess:  10:00-10:20 

Lunch:  12:00-1:00 

Dismissal:  2:40 p.m. 

   

IMPORTANT - Early Dismissal on June 29th  

All schools in the York Region District School Board are committed to im-

proving student achievement and well-being.  On June 29th, 2016 an early 

release day will take place to allow elementary teachers and support staff to 

take part in meetings during the afternoon of that day.  These meetings will 

allow for school staff to engage in culminating activities regarding the review 

and revision of the School’s Improvement Plan as well as year-end and transi-

tion activities that support student success.   

As has been our practice in the past, students will attend school during the 

morning of Wednesday, June 29th, 2016 only.  Students will be dismissed 

early that day at 11:20 a.m.  Arrangements will be made to ensure that stu-

dents who are normally bused to and from school will receive transportation at 

this time.  Parents/guardians whose children attend after school child care need 

to pick their children up at 11:20 a.m. 

Last call! All items left behind will be collected on June 27th and 

given to a local charity. Please feel free to drop by the school any-
time, as items are on display to help you check if your child is 

missing some belongings.  

Lost and Found - Last Call 

Medication Pick Up 

Please arrange to pick up any medications (pills, puffers, Epipens, 

etc.) by the last day, June 29th. Medicine left at school after this 
date will be discarded.  
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As the school year comes to a close, I would like to thank you for all 
that you have done to help make this school year a successful one for 

our students. 

We share a common goal - to give our young people every opportunity 
to reach their full potential, and we all have a role to play in support-

ing that goal.  However you choose to get involved, your engagement 
and support make a difference. We know that good schools become 

better schools when they are connected with families.   

Thanks to the ongoing efforts of our students, families, staff members 

and community partners, we are creating a welcoming, caring and in-
clusive learning environment that fosters student achievement and 

well-being. 

As we move into summer, I encourage you to seek out opportunities to 
continue and complement the learning that takes place throughout 

the school year.  That could mean taking a nature walk, visiting a mu-
seum or reading a book.  Whatever your plans are over the next few 

months, I hope you have a safe, relaxing and enjoyable summer. 

Message From Our Trustee 



Student Leads 
Thank you to the Student Leadership Team and Ms. Karimian for facilitating the following events: 
 Eco-Themed Activities (Monthly- board directed)  

 Bullying Awareness Week (November) 

 OPUS (December) 

 Cupid's Party (February) 

 Spirit Week (February)  

 Brain Freeze Week (March) 

 Earth Week Activities (April) 

 DVA outside at recess (April,May,June) 

 Grade 8 Yearbook -Student leads and other grade 7 and 8 students- (March, April, May, June)   

 Reading Buddy Week (May) 

 Milliken Mills Euro Cup - student leads and other grade 7 and 8 students (June) 

 "Milliken's Got talent" Talent Show (June) 

 
Planning for Next Year  

 
Although it seems early, many families plan in advance for the next year. The 
following dates should help you to do so effectively.  
 
School begins:  Tuesday, September 6, 2016 
Winter Break:  Monday, December 26th 2016 to Friday January 6th 2017 
March Break:  Monday, March 13 2017 to Friday, March 17, 2017 
 

        

    TALENT SHOW 
Parents  of  participating students are welcome to attend The MMPS talent 
show on  June 21st.  There will be dancing, singing, and musical performances 

for all to enjoy! Please respect our request that only 2 family members /
performing student attend, as this is a whole-school event and we can only ac-

commodate a certain number of people due to fire regulations.  Please refer to the 
note being sent home for times, as it is challenging for the school office to answer 

individual calls about this.  Merci! 

 

Volunteers 
In May, we celebrated the many volunteers that we have at Milliken by sharing in a special Volun-
teer Appreciation Breakfast. We extend a sincere thank you to the many parents who volunteer 
their time to make our school a better place. Thank you for making a difference! We are very fortu-
nate at Milliken to have many volunteers who help us in many different ways to make our school the 
special place it is! Some of the ways that volunteers helped us out this year include:  

 

Class Trips       School Council     Snack Program  Fundraising 

 
Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart. ~ Elizabeth Andrew 

http://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://sga4sabres.files.wordpress.com/2008/11/mark-your-calendar.jpeg%3Fw%3D500&imgrefurl=http://sga4sabres.wordpress.com/important-dates/&usg=__vHWwJbis9cYcQ8ftHrNdlifalxg=&h=268&w=300&sz=17&hl=en&start=3&zoom=1&tbnid=


School Events 

 
Terry Fox Run     Safety Awareness Week 

Remembrance Day Assembly   Eat Make Grow 

Book Fairs      Honor Roll Assembly 

Math Night      Volunteer Breakfast    
Talent Show      HOZA      

Valentine’s Dance     OPUS      
Track and Field     Chinese New Year Assembly  
Municipal  Government Presentation  York Centre Workshop 
Fire Fighter School Presentation   VIP Program     
Spirit Week      Francophone Week    

                                
 

Sports Teams 

 
Boys Basketball 
Girls Basketball 
Girls Volleyball 
Boys Volleyball 

Co-Ed Volleyball 
 
 

Clubs 

                  Student Leadership Team    

Library Crew 
Martial Arts 
Dance Club 

 
 

Trips 

Scientists in the School  
Black Creek Pioneer Village  

Medieval Times 
ROM 

Markham Theatre Plays 
Microsoft 

Camp Tamarack  
Step Out Dance Competition 

Milne Outdoor Education Centre  

Canada’s Wonderland Music Festival  

Music Alive 

  

A huge thanks to all of our teachers for the numerous hours that they give to ex-tra-curricular activi-ties for our students! 

It has been a wonderful year at Milliken Mills  with a wide variety of 

opportunities provided for student participation. Merci everyone! 



DEADLINE FOR RETURNING LIBRARY BOOKS 

In order to ensure that all library books have been returned and in an effort to mini-

mize the number of books lost, we have established a deadline for signing out books. 

Please note that no more library books will be signed out after June 7th. Books will 

have a final due date of June 10th, 2016.  The library will still be open for studying, 

reading and research until the end of the school year. Please encourage your child 

to return their books to the library, or if they have lost a book, please refer to the 

overdue notice for the replacement fee. When possible, we would prefer the book returned for use next 

year instead of the replacement fee. Thank you for your cooperation. 

School Council Raffle Fundraiser 
 

Thank you/Merci to our families for supporting our fundraiser.  We raised over $4600.00!  We would like to 

thank the following persons and companies for donating prizes:   

 David Lam, Remax 

 Gal Fridman, Rockstar Music Central  

 Danielle Piraino, The Mentholatum Company of Canada Ltd  

 Michael Lo Presti, No Frills 

 Angela Scrofano, Little Pink Thread 

 Jessica Helbig, Starbucks 

 Fatima Malik, Woodside Square 

 Anil Sain, Staples 

ARE YOU MOVING? 

 

If you are moving or if your child will not be attending MMPS next year, please notify 
the office. This will greatly assist with our planning for next September.  Please con-
tact the office or send the note below to the 
school. Thank you. 
 
 
Child’s Name:  ________________________ 
Grade:   ________________________ 
Teacher’s Name:  ________________________ 
Date of Move:  ________________________ 



 

Please help us! 

We are looking for par-

ents to coordinate our 

subway lunches for 

students next year.  

This is one of our bigger 

fundraisers and we 

really do need your help.  

Please contact the 

school council if you are 

able to help.  






